

King's Academy College Park

A King's Group Academy

T: 023 9266 3645 www.kgacollegepark.uk

Crofton Road North End Portsmouth PO2 ONT

Headteacher: Mrs R Carlyle

Wednesday 13th October 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

Information on King's Academy College Park response to COVID-19

The school is aware of the increase in positive COVID-19 cases in Portsmouth of school aged children since the beginning of September.

I thought it would be helpful to let you know what the school is doing to support your child with the continuation of their learning and remind you what you can do too.

To control infection levels, KACP will continue to:

- Actively monitor the number of cases in year groups, in line with Government guidance
- Sanitise students' hands throughout the school day
- Ensure spaces are well ventilated where possible
- Continue to apply the 'catch it, bin it, kill it' approach

Your child should continue to attend as normal if they remain well. However, we may feel a need in future to reintroduce control measures to keep school as safe as possible and ensure it remains open for students. For example, it may be that we reintroduce 'bubbles' in particular year groups where there appears to be a rise in cases.

If your child develops COVID-19 symptoms, please let the school know. Your child should not come into school, and they should get tested as soon as possible by booking a test on-line or by calling 119. Further information is available at: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-COVID-19/

Yours faithfully,

Mrs R Carlyle

Headteacher